
 
 
                   LYNDEBOROUGH  HERITAGE COMMISSION 
 
THURSDAY, February 26, 2015,  TARBELL LIBRARY 
 
Present: Jessie Salisbury, Clayton Brown, Walter Holt, Stephanie Roper, 
Julie Zebuhr. 
 
The meeting officially opened at 7 p.m.  
 
Cemetery Trustee Ginny Chrisenton was unable to attend. She sent a note 
explaining the work to be done behind the South Cemetery. A bar way has to 
be created in a wall dividing the property. Access will be from the 
conservation land which has no wall. An informational hearing on the 
project will be held next month. 
 
The minutes of Jan. 29 were approved on a motion by Stephanie, seconded 
by Julie. 
 
Clayton brought a 1902 cookbook from the Lyndeborough Baptist Church 
for the display at the town office. 
 
No answer has been received from the Joslin Trust concerning 
conservation/preservation of their property along Furnace Brook and the 
glass factory dam. 
The discussion prompted a review of the Jerry Rand property. Mr. Rand’s 
niece is reported as having some problems with the lease holder. 
 
Stephanie will come up with wording for the Glass Factory historic marker 
for our consideration. Rick McQuade has given verbal agreement for 
placement on his land at the corner of Rte 31 and Glass Factory Road. 
Should there also be a small marker at the actual site? 
 
Wording for a “Welcome to Lyndeborough” sign for Rte 31 will also be 
decided: should it just have the date of establishment or more? Wally found 
an original sign (being used to patch a barn roof) which reads “A Friendly 
Town.” 
A shape was chosen for the house signs. Jessie will ask the sign makers for 
prices. 
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One of the posts for the Lyndeborough Center sign was found to be slightly 
warped. Stephanie will get and paint a new one for installation in the spring. 
 
It was decided that the Historic District Commission and the Heritage 
Commission can be effectively combined by having the same people serve 
on both. Scott has determined who should be on each commission as regular 
members so as to satisfy the membership in the HDC warrant article. 
Joint meetings of the two commissions would be held if needed. 
 
Voting will not be held at the town hall because of frozen pipes. 
 
The next meeting was set for Thursday, March 26, 7 p.m., at the library. 
 
 
 
Secretary 
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